1

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes
PUBLIC HEARING
February 2, 2016
Present   Katy Wells, Earl Leighton, Roger Grey, John Olmstead, Ralph Rathjen, Craig Davis and Karen Ober; Selectmen’s Representative.  
At 6:30pm pm, Chair Olmstead recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
All present recited the pledge of allegiance. 

Minutes

Karen made a motion to approve the minutes of January 26, 2016, 2nd by Roger, Vote: 7-0.

Mail & Correspondence


Chair Olmstead announced that Chief Steve Hankard sent an email regarding a training session for responding to violent threats in the town facilities, March 3rd.  
New Business

BOS-Update- None


Chair Olmstead reported that there were no additional petitioned warrant articles, today being the last day, all articles are currently on the warrant.  


TA Charlie Smith added that DRA recommended that the two vehicle payments in article 8 be placed in two separate articles in case there is an opt out clause for each payment.

At 7 pm, Chair Olmstead welcomed the members of the public to the FY17 Public Budget Hearing and opened the meeting for public comment.  Chair Olmstead introduced members of the Committee and TA Charlie Smith. Chair Olmstead stated the rules of the meeting and asked members of the public to state their name for the minutes.

 Chair Olmstead read the FY 17 budget by departments and the recommendation of the Budget Committee.
 Marla Davis, Blackbrook Road questioned 4150.628 and why there was no amount in for a new computer and if there was a rotation of office equipment each year.  Chair Olmstead and other members of the committee responded that there was no request for a computer or money for that line item; therefore there was no awareness of any plan or monies needed.

Evelyn Auger, Hale Road stated that she would like the budget committee to consider the increase to line item 4191.110 part time planner salary, to the BOS recommendation.  Evelyn stated as the Chair of the Planning Board, they felt there is work that needs to be done in the area of economic development.  Don Bormes, Blackbrook Road added he felt the town planner should be working 32 hours a week since he has added duties.   Evelyn referred to the town 1999 decision for the planner to have 32 hours. Katy Wells responded that the BC made their decision for reducing the request for FY17, based on the conversation that the Planner and the PB Chair had with the BC in the last budget cycle, to come to the BC in FY17 with a plan and ask for an increase.  Katy reminded that that was what the BC was promised and did not get a plan this cycle. Katy also stated that in the planning board minutes when the current planner was hired, it was stated part time and that was the job description that was given and advertised for at that time.  Katy stated that in addition to the part time hours then, the BOS Rep to the planning board at that time, in a BOS meeting stated that if there were additional tasks that would be required of the planner it would go before the BOS, Katy stated she has been unable to locate any such further information. Marla Davis and Dick Gardner commented about the BOS recommendation and asked if the BOS could comment on the hours/salary they recommended.  Karen Ober stated the BOS felt that moving hours from the zoning enforcement line item to the part time planner line, allowed more hours for the part time planner now for 27-29 hours versus the BC recommending 20-21 hours. Chair Olmstead stated the BC will take it under advisement.

Marla Davis questioned the difference in 4220.660 of $1000.  Mary Quinn questioned the money in line 4312.100 for the highway block grant.  Ralph Rathjen explained that money is what the state reimburses the town and it is spent on roads.  Marla questioned 4312.357, and questioned the large increase.  Chair Olmstead referred that to Brian Bordeau DPW director, and he replied that there was a radio that needed to be replaced in a piece of equipment.  Brian asked the BC to reconsider restoring 4312.120 to $7500.  It was discussed that the BC and the BOS based reductions to this line based on history of not using these funds and that there is $7500 in FY16 for the DPW to implement a plan to show the need and come back in FY18 with a request. Chair Olmstead stated the BC will take it under advisement.
Paul Dexter asked what the increase to 4324.110 was for and questioned the extra 10 hours in winter etc. and what will this person be doing.  Karen Ober and Brian Bordeau responded that this person will be cleaning, doing paperwork, and moving stuff, other maintenance items to fill in 10 hours.  
Brian questioned the request under 4909.000 for town bridges for $100,000 and asked why there was no recommendation.  Katy Wells responded that under 4915.800 there is $100,000 in the CRF for bridges and the BC and the BOS saw it was in 2 places.  

Craig Simpson, Stage Road questioned why the BC was not recommending the warrant article for the 2 full time fire fighters.  Ralph Rathjen responded that it was not a 1 time item going forward and the BC was not in favor of any expansion of services at this time since the town isn’t growing but this item is going forward to be voted at town meeting.  Gary Manseau, Levitt Road questioned how to resolve the issue, Ralph added that the BC either recommends or not and it goes to town meeting.  Karen Ober added that the recommendation from the BOS was not unanimous so it will go to the town meeting and the people can decide.  Steve Ober stated that in the past the town voted to hire one full time firefighter and he was looking to see if there was any compromise if not 2 more how about 1 more now.  Craig Davis stated that the BC could not modify a warrant article but the people can do it at town meeting if they chose.  Marla Davis and Evelyn Auger commented about amending of warrant articles at town meeting on the floor.
Marla Davis requested an overview of the EMS billing and process for the article on the warrant.  Chair Olmstead recognized Chief Dexter, who replied that the money is not from taxation, it comes from the revenue account that is generated by ambulance calls.  
Don Bormes thanked the BC for the work they have done preparing the budget, even he doesn’t agree with certain things.  
At 8pm, Chair Olmstead closed the Public hearing portion of the meeting.  

The BC member reviewed the items taken under advisement.  Chair Olmstead asked if anyone on the committee had any changes they wanted to discuss.  The committee discussed account 4191, and the planner’s salary recommendation of the BC.  The BC members decided that the figure that we voted on previously was good the way it was.  The BC discussed that if next year there was any plan from the planning board the discussion would continue then.  Karen Ober stated that the Economic Development plan was going to the planning board this week.  Ralph discussed the line item in 4312 for temp help for DPW.  The BC members agreed that their recommendation was good the way it was presented tonight and again if next year there comes a plan for that money etc., it will be discussed then.  Chair Olmstead stated that the BC recommendation for FY17 was $4,633,396, about $2k less than last budget cycle.
Karen Ober made a motion that the members of the BC sign the warrant individually at the Town Office with TA Charlie Smith for the MS 737 on or before 2/16/16, 2nd by Roger all were in favor, Vote 7-0 motion passes. Katy will email the BC members after speaking with Charlie for completion of the paperwork and signing of the MS 737 is ready.
Members of the BC also received and reviewed the anticipated revenue statements prepared by the Town Administrator.
At 8:24 pm Earl made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Ralph all were in favor. Vote 7-0 motion passes.
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